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Prefatory Note

First, on behalf of the Graduate School of Environmental Studies at
Tohoku University, I would like to express our deepest gratitude for your
continued understanding and support of our research and education.
Founded in 2003, the school has published an activity report at the end of
every fiscal year. This is the seventeenth edition and the first activity
report in the Reiwa era.

Since April 2015, the school has made a transition from a one-department
system (with only the Department of Environmental Studies) to a two-
department system (with the Department of Environmental Studies for
Advanced Society and the Department of Frontier Sciences for Advanced
Environment). Under the new system, we have started to nurture human
resources with a bird’s eye, global perspective on environmental issues
and the ability to implement countermeasures with leading-edge
environmental technologies (global “T-Type” human resources) and
human resources capable of creating solutions based on humanity-science
interdisciplinary environmental thought and freely assuming directorial
roles in a variety of positions and contexts (global “Convex-Type” human
resources).

The transition period, in which new and old curricula coexist, is nearing
its end, and the two-department system has been fully in place since the
previous fiscal year. On the education front, the names of the school’s
courses have changed. Starting this fiscal year, our courses consist of the
Department of Environmental Studies for Advanced Society (one course)
and the Department of Frontier Sciences for Advanced Environment
(three courses—Eco-materials and Processing, Applied Environmental
Chemistry, and Cultural Environmental Studies).

Since its foundation, the Graduate School of Environmental Studies has
always emphasized globalization and has conducted various international
programs. Since fiscal year 2014, the school has consistently been selected
as an International Priority Graduate Program with support from the
Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, and Technology (MEXT) and
has implemented the IELP (International Environmental Leadership
Program). Currently, the program’s second term is in progress (with three
students in the master’s program and five in the doctoral program). It
enables the school to host international students every year, focusing on
those from ASEAN countries. In addition, fiscal year 2019 saw the
foundation of the International Graduate Program in Resilience and
Safety Studies, for which the school will assume a facilitator role and the
students have already started enrolling.

As a research organization, the school seeks to strengthen the
Environmental Research Promotion Center’s capabilities by promoting
research on issues related to resources and energy, with regional
collaboration and industry—academia collaboration as a foundation. As
environmental issues become increasingly serious and radical,
international society becomes increasingly vulnerable to them. The
society is eagerly calling for people who can assume leadership roles in
dealing with environmental issues. We are committed to responding to
our students’ aspirations of researching advanced environmental studies,
creating a new society for the future, and changing the society that
produces the environmental issues. We greatly appreciate your further
and continued help and encouragement of our research and education.





